
Radiofrequency radiation around us has increasesd 1 quintillion times in the last 10 years.  1 quintillion times.  Since the 
federal government is captured and the telecoms won’t stop rolling out their small cells and macrotowers, and many 
parents can’t be trusted to turn the wifi off in their homes at night, it’s imperative that we not expose schoolchildren to 
wifi radiofrequency radiation during school hours.   Think about the greater good here – there are over 3000 peer 
reviewed scientific articles compilied in the 2012 Bioinitiative report that conclusively and definitively show that 
radiofrequency radiation creates biological harm.  The 2018 NTP Study (funded by our own government) definitively and 
conclusively showed the link between 2G and 3G cell phone radiation to cancer.  It’s all radiofrequencies folks – and we 
shouldn’t be exposing our children to it.  The state has a responsibility to do no harm.  I’m afraid the feds are failing 
here, but the state can do something about it and act in our childrens’ best interests.   This is all going to circle back in 
about 15 years – I urge you to be the state that takes action first before this becomes a Secondhand Smoke or Asbestos 
problem. 
 
Sincerely, 
Alexandra Swander 
Parent 
Wireless-Injured Individual 
Proud American 
 


